S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 14th July 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr B Clapham, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr Watts.

Apologies: Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown and Mr D Gerrard, 
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 30th June 2014:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Clapham, seconded by Mr Evans, with two abstentions, they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None.
4. To receive questions from the public: Mr Evans welcomed Mr Watts to the meeting. It was explained that he was present once again as he was interested in the application for Rookery Nook, 4 Sandy Lane, South Wootton. 
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

14/00884/F

Rookery Nook, 4 Sandy Lane, South Wootton.
Construction of house and garage with a new access for existing dwelling.
All members confirmed that they had seen a copy of the amended plans for 4 Sandy Lane. 
Mrs Cornwell went through each of the amendments which had been made to the original plans. 

Members discussed each amendment and generally felt that the proposed dwelling was still very large.

Mr Watts explained that he had also seen the amended plans and commented that the proposed dwelling is still too high, is still very large and is still three storeys.

Members referred to the Planning Committee’s previous objections and felt that each of the bullet points was still valid.

Comment was made that Norfolk County Councils Highways Department had also recommended that the application is refused in its current form as the parking area is not large enough to accommodate three cars on the site which would be required to accord with the parking standards for Norfolk.
After further discussion, it was agreed that the Parish Council would object to the Application for the following reasons:

Recommendation:  Object to the application

· The proposed scale (size, width, depth) of the property is overdevelopment of the plot.

· The proposed property is larger than existing dwellings on a tight plot.

· The proposed property will cause over shadowing and loss of light to the neighbouring property.

· The proposed 3 storey’s are contrary to South Wootton Village Design Statement.

· The proposed dwelling, by virtue of its scale will cause overlooking and loss of privacy, detrimental to the amenity of the neighbouring property at 2B Sandy Lane.
· The proposed parking/turning area does not seem large enough to accommodate three vehicles on the site in accordance with the parking standards for Norfolk.

· Inadequate visibility splays, causing danger and inconvenience to users of the adjoining public highway. 
· The Parish Council recommends a Bat survey is carried out, as a significant number are evident in the area.

14/00929/F

172, Grimston Road, South Wootton.

New extension to rear and side of house, internal alterations, demolition of garage and modifications to drainage 
Decision – Support the Application

14/00959/F

14 Ebble Close, South Wootton.

Extension to dwelling following removal of existing garage 
Decision – Support the Application

6.  To discuss Highways issues:
Request for a seat at the Nursery Lane Bus Shelter: Mrs Kirby explained that a further request had been received from a resident for a seat to be sited at the Nursery Lane Bus Shelter.
She informed members that she had made enquiries to see if a perch style seat could be fitted to the Bus Shelter, however after investigation it was found that this was not possible.

Mrs Kirby stated that she had looked into alternative seating and found that a simple two person bench could be purchased for around £185 and fitted into the ground. 

Mrs Kirby informed members that she had contacted the Highways Department to see if they would allow a bench to be sited at the Bus Shelter.

Mrs Kirby said that she would keep members informed regarding the situation.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.25pm.

7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 28th July 2014, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

28th July 2014
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